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Nancy Koon (adpce.ad)

From: Lynn Foster <lfoster5211@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, December 13, 2022 2:16 PM
To: Water Draft Permit Comment
Subject: Opposition to a Draft Permit and Request for Hearing

Dear Ms. Carstens, 
 
Please register my opposition to a draft permit for a Paradise Valley sewage facility. I request a public hearing. I 
live in Roland and get my water from the Maumelle Water Corporation. I'm extremely concerned that a sewage 
facility as planned has not been shown to sufficiently protect Mill Bayou from pollution, and that pollution may 
enter the water table and aquifer as well and contaminate Roland's water. Mill Bayou can be dry at times, like 
this summer during our months-long drought. It can also flood. I'm concerned that the planning doesn't cover 
these eventualities. 
 
I'm also concerned that a developer with a history of noncompliance with federal regulations is being allowed to 
seek such a permit. 
 
The governmental response here has been completely inadequate. Please deny this permit, and hold a public 
hearing so all concerns can be heard. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Lynn Foster 
4 Natural Steps Cove 
Roland, AR 72135 


